
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING 
November 2, 2016 

 
Council Members Present: Robin Baker, Darrell Beauchamp, Cherry Loney 
 
Council Members Absent: Julie Parker, Carl Donovan 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 

Old Business:  

Minutes of the October 5, 2016 meeting were approved as written. 

Committee Reports: 
Neighborhood Watch:  Cherry reported the Sunnyside PTA is amenable to us attending their next meeting to 
update them on Neighborhood Watch and explore partnership opportunities. The meeting is scheduled for 
December 13, 6 pm, Sunnyside School Library. Cherry will follow up with the PTA to confirm our attendance and 
the Council will spend time at the December 7 meeting planning for their visit with the PTA.  
 
Upper/Lower River Drainage Mitigation: Cherry reported work is in full swing on the drainage mitigation project. 
Darrell wondered if there is more than one project on Upper River Road since there appear to be a couple of 
different contractors, one of which is putting in fire hydrants. Patty will check and follow up with the Council. 
(Later – per Patty, there are two projects. Tthe project on Upper River Road is the next phase of the water/sewer 
district project. The drainage mitigation project is all concentrated on Lower River Road so far.)  
 
New Business:  
None 
 
Other Business:  
Mitch Tropila discussed his candidacy for county commissioner along with his background and why he is 
interested in serving as a commissioner.   
 
The Council also discussed the proposed new apartment complex planned by NeighborWorks to be located on a 
10-acre complex between the Border Patrol Office and Talus Appts, noting it will surely create increased traffic 
volume and potential traffic flow problems. The Council will continue to monitor progress and provide input as 
necessary.  
 
Neighborhood Concerns:  
Darrell Beauchamp noted that packages were being stolen in his neighborhood citing an instance within the last 
few days where the thief tossed the package out the vehicle window when being chased. He wanted people to be 
aware this is going on, particularly with the upcoming holiday season.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 


